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UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX

SENATE

Wednesday 5 July 2017

2pm – 5pm

MINUTES

(Unreserved)

	Chair
	Professor Anthony Forster, Vice-Chancellor



	Present
	Dr Karen Brennan, Professor Nick Buck, Professor Joan Busfield, Professor Edward Codling, Dr Nilufer Demirkan-Jones, Mohab Elbishbishy, Professor Lawrence Ezrow, Professor Maria Fasli, Dr Matt Ffytche, Professor Lorna Fox O’Mahony, Professor Fabian Freyenhagen, Dr Mark Frost, Zoe Garshong, Dr Nicolas Geeraert, Dr Valerie Gladwell, Sherrie Green, Josh Gulrajani, Professor Paul Hibbard, Professor Jo Jackson, Dr Timo Jutten, Professor Nancy Kula, Professor Heather Laurie, Professor Berthold Lausen, Professor Andrew Le Sueur,  Dr Chris Main, Professor Roderick Main, Andrew McIntosh, Professor  Dominic Micklewright, Richard Murphy, Professor Sean Nixon, Professor Aletta Norval, Professor Jules Pretty, Professor Sasha Roseneil, Professor Leon Rubin, Vikki-Jo Scott, Professor Monika Schmid, Dr Stevphen Shukaitis, Professor Graham Underwood, Professor Anthony Vickers, Cathy Walsh, Professor Matthew Woollard

	
	

	Apologies
	Dr Ilaria Boncori, Dr Malcolm Brynin, Andrei Dumas, Dr Michael Fry, Zoe Garshong, Dr Nicolas Geeraert, Ernest Nyarko, Eseosa Omoruyi, Professor Christine Raines, Professor  Kate Rockett, Richard Stock, Professor Phil Terry, Professor Gianluigi Vernasca, Professor Geoff Wood

	
	

	Secretary
	Bryn Morris, Registrar and Secretary

	
	

	In attendance
	Vanessa Cuthill, Emma Hardy, Andrew Keeble, Rachel Lucas, Susie Morgan, Alex Seabrook, Dr Sonia Virdee

	
	

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The Vice-Chancellor recorded his thanks to the ex-officio, elected and student members of Senate, whose terms of office would finish at the end of the academic year. 
	139/17

	
	
	

	MINUTES
	
	

	
	
	

	Senate Approved
	The minutes of the meeting held on 26 April 2017.
	140/17

	
	

	MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES
	

	
	
	

	None
	
	141/17

	
	
	

	BUSINESS TAKEN WITHOUT DISCUSSION
	

	
	

	Senate Noted and Approved
	
	142/17

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	In accordance with the Standing Orders, paragraph 5, the following items were starred for discussion:

· Item 11, Recruitment and Admissions summary report

· Item 13(a), Education Committee

· Item 15, Establishment of Named Chairs at the University of Essex
	143/17
144/17

145/17

	
	
	

	FORMAL BUSINESS (S/17/29)
	

	
	

	Amendments to Ordinance 8, 13 and 25
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that following the approval of the establishment of the new School of Sport, Rehabilitation and Exercise Sciences, the approval of the new Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies, and the approved change of title of the School of Health and Human Sciences to Health and Social Care, Ordinance 25 be amended as set out in paper S/17/29 Appendix 1.
	146/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that following the decision to approve the new Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies and close the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies, that Ordinance 13 be amended to remove the Director of the Centre for Psychoanalytic Studies from the list of co-opted Senate members.
	147/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that following the appointment of the Deputy Vice-Chancellor Designate from 1 January 2018 to 31 July 2019, to add this role to the list of Co-opted Members of Senate specified in Ordinance 13 for the period of the office.
	148/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Ordinance 8 be amended as set out in paper S/17/29 to bring paragraph 10 in line with paragraph 2 of Ordinance 9, to determine that all new appointments shall be until the end of the third year following appointment, regardless of the start-date, unless an earlier date is determined by Council on the recommendation of the Senate. 
	149/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Ordinance 8 be amended from 2018-19 to remove the Dean of Health from the list of Deans of the University, following the decision to remove the role of the Dean of Health.
	150/17

	
	

	Amendment to Ordinance 17
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Ordinance 17 be amended to allow flexibility in the timing of Senate Elections as set out in paper S/17/29.
	151/17

	
	

	Amendment to Ordinance 31
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Ordinance 31 be amended to enable other Principal Officers to preside over degree ceremonies when required, as set out in paper S/17/29.
	152/17

	
	

	Appointment of the Head of the the School of Philosophy and Art History
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Timo Jutten be appointed as Head of the School of Philosophy and Art History for the following period:

1/08/17 to 31/07/20
	153/17

	
	

	Appointment of the Director of the Institute for Social and Economic Research
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Professor Emily Grundy be appointed as Director of the Institute for Social and Economic Research for the following period: 
2/10/17 to 30/09/20
	154/17

	
	

	Appointment of the Head of the Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Matt ffytche be appointed as Head of the Department of Psychosocial and Psychoanalytic Studies for the following period: 
1/08/17 to 31/07/18
	155/17

	
	

	Appointment of the Head of the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Professor Anthony Vickers be appointed as Head of the School of Computer Science and Electronic Engineering  for the following period: 

1/08/17 to 31/07/20
	156/17

	
	

	Re-appointment of the Dean of Essex Business School
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Professor Geoff Wood be re-appointed as Dean of Essex Business School for the following period: 

1/04/18 to 31/07/21
	157/17

	
	

	Appointment of the Deputy Dean (Research) Faculty of Humanities
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Tracey Loughran be appointed as the Deputy Dean (Research) for the Faculty of Humanities, for the following period:

18/07/17 to 17/07/20
	158/17


	
	

	Appointment of the Deputy Dean (Research) Faculty of Science and Health
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Professor Alan St Clair Gibson be appointed as the Deputy Dean (Research) for the Faculty of Science and Health, for the following period:

1/07/17 to 30/06/20
	159/17

	
	

	Appointment of the Deputy Dean (Postgraduate Research Training) 
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Thoko Kaime be appointed as the Deputy Dean (Postgraduate Research Training) for the following period:

1/08/17 to 31/07/20
	160/17

	
	

	Re-appointment of the Faculty Progress and Assessment Officer for the Faculty of Humanities
	

	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Dr Ritta Husted be re-appointed as the Faculty Progress and Assessment Officer for the Faculty of Humanities for the following period:

1/08/17 to 31/07/20
	161/17

	
	

	Changes to the General Regulations
	

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that paragraph 7.16 of the General Regulations be amended to ensure that the University meets its obligations under the Equality Act 2010 as set out in paper S/17/29.
	162/17

	
	

	Approval of a Posthumous Award
	

	
	
	

	Senate approved
	the conferral of a posthumous award of an MPhil in Literature in accordance with University Regulations, as set out in paper s/17/29 Appendix 2.
	163/17

	
	
	

	Appointment of the Director of the Interdisciplinary Studies Centre
	

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	that Dr Caspar Pearson is re-appointed as the Director of the Interdisciplinary Studies Centre for the following period:

1/08/17 to 31/12/17
	164/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	that Professor Wayne Martin is appointed as the Director of the Interdisciplinary Studies Centre for the following period:

1/01/18 to 31/07/18
	165/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	that Dr Diana Presciutti is appointed as the Director of the Interdisciplinary Studies Centre for the following period:

1/08/18 to 31/07/21
	166/17

	
	
	

	Outcome of Election of Academic Staff to Senate
	

	
	

	Senate noted
	that the following members of academic staff have been elected to serve as members of Senate for the period 1/8/17 to 31/7/21:

Dr John Bartle

Dr Nicolas Geeraert

Dr Helge Gillmeister

Dr Antonio Marco
	167/17

	
	
	

	Senate election to Council and Senate Agenda Group
	

	
	

	Senate noted
	that the following members of academic staff have been elected to serve on Council and to be members of Senate Agenda Group for the period 1/8/17 to 31/7/20:

Professor Katharine Rockett

Professor Andrew Canessa
	168/17

	
	

	Change of name of Guidelines for the use of IT facilities
	

	
	

	Senate noted
	that the title of the Guidelines for the use of IT facilities with be changed to the IT Acceptable Use Policy with immediate effect.
	169/17

	
	

	APPOINTMENT OF THE UNIVERSITY’S CHANCELLOR (S/17/30)
	

	
	
	

	Senate received
	A recommendation from the joint Committee constituted under Ordinance 2 on the appointment of the University’s sixth chancellor. 
	170/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	The importance of the role of the Chancellor as the ceremonial head of the University and in the life of the University, including attendance at graduation ceremonies, as well as engagement with staff and students and in leading a Chancellor’s Appeal.
	171/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	The name recommended by the Joint Committee for Chancellor of the University of Essex be recommended to Council.
	172/17

	
	

	VICE CHANCELLOR’S REPORT AND ORAL BRIEFING (S/17/31)
	

	
	

	Received
	The Vice-Chancellor’s written report to Senate.  
	173/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	A unanimous recommendation from the Selection Committee to appoint Professor Andrew Le Sueur as Executive Dean (Humanities) from 14th August 2017 to 13th August 2020. It was additionally proposed that Dr Matthew Grant, Deputy Dean (PGRE) for the Faculty of Humanities, be appointed as Acting Executive Dean (Humanities) for the period 22nd July to 13th August 2017, following the end of the term of Professor Lorna Fox O’Mahony on 21st July 2017. Professor Le Sueur would remain as Head of the School of Law pending the appointment of a successor and work would be commencing under Ordinance 9 to bring a recommendation to Senate for the new appointment to take up their post on 1st October 2017.  In light of these arrangements, the Deputy Vice-Chancellor would be available to deal with any issues that would normally be referred to the Executive Dean, if Professor Le Sueur were to be conflicted for reasons of holding both roles for the six week period.
	174/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	that Professor Andrew Le Sueur be appointed as Executive Dean (Humanities)  for the following period: 

14/08/17 to 13/08/20

that Dr Matthew Grant be appointed as Acting Executive Dean (Humanities) for the following period:

22/07/17 to 13/08/17
	175/17
176/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	that interviews for the PVC (Education) are due to take place on 12th July and that the Vice-Chancellor will be bringing a recommendation to Senate for approval by circulation.  
	177/17

	
	

	TEACHING EXCELLENCE FRAMEWORK: OUTCOME (S/17/32)

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper formally reporting to Senate on the outcome of the Teaching Excellence Framework Year 2 and preparation for future stages.
	178/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted


	The University’s success in achieving the TEF Gold award and the content of the statement of findings that confirms the University’s exceptional performance within its benchmark group, and positively endorses the University’s performance against the objectives set out in the Education Strategy.  Senate members noted in particular the points that were drawn out in the statement of findings and were thanked for their contribution to this excellent outcome.

The University had received no negative flags on our core metrics, but ongoing effort would need to be made to ensure the University continues to deliver a transformational education experience for all students.  Addressing non-continuation of students remains a priority, and work on this area is underway, in particular in identifying those groups of students who need the most support.

Senate’s attention was also drawn to work that was underway on further analysis and that this would include comparative work on provider submissions in order that good practice could be developed.  In preparation for the subject-level TEF, a call to the sector to pilot various methodologies would be issued, to which the University would respond positively.

It was noted that review meetings and education away days are already in the diary for the autumn term to support departments with improving their education performance and to help with preparation for the subject-level TEF. Senate noted that analysis was being undertaken by the Strategic Planning and Change Section, and would be provided to departments for their autumn term review meetings, and to the autumn term meeting of Senate.

Thanks were given to Professor Norval for her leadership, and to Claire Nixon and her team.  It was also noted that this success would not have been possible without the partnership work between academic and professional services staff and students.  To celebrate, an event is being held at lunch-time on Monday 17 July to which all staff and all students are invited.  Senate members were asked to respond to the Eventbrite link issued through Essex Weekly.
	179/17
180/17

181/17

182/17

183/17

	

	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX STUDENT NUMBERS DURING STRATEGIC PLAN PERIOD (2012-13 TO 2018-19) (S/17/33)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report to Senate on the changes in student numbers over the current strategic plan period at institutional and departmental level to track changes in relation to the student number baseline.
	184/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	The growth in student numbers at the headline level and the changes in student numbers at departmental level during the current strategic planning period, together with future planned growth based on currently approved METs through to 2018/19.  

The changing mix of students studying at different levels in absolute terms and as a proportion of the whole student body. 
The importance of the PGR community in contributing to the University’s REF submission and work on identifying sources of funding for scholarships was also underway, with additional scholarships being funded through a mix of endowment and departmental funds, and through responding to calls for doctoral training provision from the research councils.

Noting the continued growth in the student population, the importance of the work to ensure a transformational education for all our students. This work will continue to be overseen by Education Committee.

Senate also noted the linking of growth of student numbers to staffing to ensure we grow our overall staffing base and increase numbers of ASER staff.  

It was noted that this report and other underlying data would be made available to departments through tableau.  Feedback to the Deputy Vice-Chancellor on what else could be useful in the report would be welcome.
	185/17
186/17

187/17

188/17

189/17

	
	
	

	Senate agreed
	To receive an equivalent report on an annual basis at its final meeting of the year.
	190/17

	
	
	

	SUPPORTING STUDENT SUCCESS THROUGH LEARNER ANALYTICS – POLICY FRAMEWORK FOR THE ETHICAL USE OF DATA (S/17/34)

	
	
	

	Received
	A report to Senate on the proposed principles that will underpin the policy framework for the ethical use of data in relation to the Supporting Student Success Through Learner Analytics project.
	191/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	Discussion and consultation had taken place during the summer term to seek views from across the institution on the principles to underpin our approach to developing a policy on the ethical use of data.  Senate noted that these principles covered transparency; student benefit; privacy; training, guidance and support; consent; and accuracy, access and disclosure.

A pilot will take place in 2017-18 with three departments in order to further explore and learn how we can use learner analytics to support students and to support academics to support our students.  It was noted that the Student Union have been very involved and are looking forward to working with the students in the pilot.
	192/17
193/17

	
	
	

	Senate agreed
	Noting the critical importance of getting these principles right, that further work would be undertaken on the paper on the following key areas:

· How data obtained through the learner analytics relates to the existing policies and procedures in place to support staff with their performance.

· Providing a clearer statement on what the data will be used for and what it will not be used for.

· Making it explicit that we will not share data sets, but that we might share individual student data, for example to support provision of an academic reference.

· Reviewing what we say about consent to ensure clarity and transparency and where there is choice, and where the University is legally obliged to share data.

· Being more explicit about the opportunity that this provides students to take active responsibility for their learning.

It was agreed that the Vice-Chancellor would approve revisions to the paper by Chair’s action.
	194/17
195/17

196/17

197/17

198/17

199/17

	
	
	

	PROPOSED 2017-18 ACTION PLANS 


	

	EDUCATION ACTION PLAN (S/17/35)


	

	Received
	The proposed Education Action Plan for 2017-18 setting out the actions that will be taken forward as strategic priorities in 2017-18 to support implementation of the University’s Strategic Plan 2013-19.
	200/17

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The process that had been undertaken to develop the Education Action Plan using formal committee and open meetings and that the Plan aims comprises continued work as well as new initiatives.  In relation to Curriculum Review, Senate noted that a full report would be reviewed by Education Committee to provide an opportunity for reflection on the outcomes.  In relation to the work on learning spaces, it was agreed that a partnership approach was important led by the PVC Education and involving central professional services and the academic community.  To support innovation in Technology Enhanced Learning, the PVC Education reported that new resource had been approved within the 2017-18 budget for instructional designers to work with academic staff.
	201/17

	
	
	

	Senate agreed
	To change the term ‘high impact’ to ‘large’ when referring to modules in  section A4 and, with this minor change in terminology, to approve Education Action Plan be approved, as set out in paper S/17/35.
	202/17

	
	

	RESEARCH ACTION PLAN (S/17/36)
	

	
	

	Received
	The proposed Research Action Plan for 2017-18 setting out the actions that will be taken forward as strategic priorities in 2017-18 to support implementation of the University’s Strategic Plan 2013-19.
	203/17

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The range of planned activity specified in the Research Action Plan which builds on the foundations established through the implementation of the current year’s action plan and takes forward a range of key strategic actions.
	204/17

	
	
	

	Senate Approved
	That the proposed Research Action Plan be approved, as set out in paper S/17/36.
	205/17

	FINANCE UPDATE (VERBAL UPDATE)



	Received
	An update from Andrew Keeble (Director of Finance) regarding the University’s financial position.
	206/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	At this point in the 2016-17 financial year, the University is on track to meet its cash surplus target, and is in a position to commit on a range of capital projects to enable future growth.
	207/17

	
	
	

	RECRUITMENT AND ADMISSIONS SUMMARY REPORT (S/17/37)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	An update on the undergraduate and postgraduate admissions position at 13th June for 2017-18 entry.
	208/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	The large response to the Women of the Future Scholarships and the selection process that is in place.   
	209/17

	
	

	DIGITAL, CREATIVE AND CULTURAL SUB-STRATEGY (S/17/38)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	The final version of the Digital, Creative and Cultural sub-strategy and action plan.
	210/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	To approve the Digital, Creative and Cultural sub-strategy and action plan, as contained in paper S/17/38.
	211/17

	
	
	

	REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES
	

	
	
	

	EDUCATION COMMITTEE (S/17/39)
	

	
	
	

	
	Education Action Plan 2017-18
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the proposed Education Action Plan for 2017-18 as set out in paper S/17/35 be approved.
	212/17

	
	
	

	
	Digital, Creative and Cultural Sub-strategy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the Digital, Creative and Cultural Sub-strategy as set out in paper S/17/38 be approved.
	213/17

	
	
	

	
	Amendment to Assessment Policies
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the amendment to the Assessment Policies relating to extenuating circumstances as set out in Appendix A of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	214/17

	
	
	

	
	Marking Policy
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the Marking Policy be amended, as set out in Appendix B of paper S/17/39 with effect from 2017-18.
	215/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that departments should ensure that they explain key assessment terms clearly to students and that there should be clear indication about whether moderation has taken place.  Departments should also include a flowchart or narrative text of their departmental process in their student handbooks.
	216/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the amendment to the Assessment Policies relating to marking turnaround time should be amended as set out in paper S/17/39.
	217/17

	
	
	

	
	Equal Access to Learning Support
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the recommendations of the Task and Finish Group on Equal Access to Learning Support as set out in paper S/17/39 be approved.
	218/17

	
	
	

	
	Postgraduate Research Student Supervisor Training
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	The proposed new requirements for research student supervisor training were critical to the University to ensure support for supervisors, and excellence in supervision for our students.  Senate members were assured that the training was light touch and would be proportionate to supervisors’ needs.  
	219/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the requirements for research student supervisor training, as set out in Appendix C of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18 and that a review is undertaken in the autumn term of 2018-19 to evaluate its first year of operation.
	220/17

	
	
	

	
	Review of the 28 day withdrawal rule
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	that changes to the regulations relating to registration be approved, as set out in Appendix D of paper S/17/39, from 2017-18.
	221/17

	
	
	

	
	Institutional Review of Colchester Institute
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that Colchester Institute be re-approved as a partner institution of the University of Essex for a period of five years from September 2017.
	222/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	The collaboration agreement between the University of Essex and Colchester Institute is due for review in 2018. The outcome of the institutional review will form one part of a wider strategic review to assess whether a validation partnership with Colchester Institute continues to align with our strategic approach to University partnerships and the goals set out in our Strategic Plan. This review will be undertaken by a joint working group and the outcome will be recommended to Senate in autumn 2017.
	223/17

	
	
	

	
	Changes to Rules of Assessment
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the changes to the Rules of Assessment and progression requirements be approved as set out in Appendix E of paper S/17/39.
	224/17

	
	
	

	
	Academic Offences Procedures
	

	
	
	

	Received
	Proposed changes to the Academic Offences Procedures and Regulations relating to Academic Affairs to apply from 2017-18 as set out in appendices F and G of paper S/17/39.
	225/17

	
	
	

	Senate noted
	A request to include an additional example of an academic offence under A2 of the proposed Academic Offences Procedures 2017-18 as follows:

· breaching the confidentiality of an individual, group of individuals, or organisation where this is not already in the public domain or where permission to use identifying features of the above for the purpose of this assignment has not be sought.
	226/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	to refer the request back to Education Committee for its consideration and recommendation back to Senate. It was agreed that the Vice-Chancellor could take Chair’s action to approve on behalf of Senate.  
	227/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed 
	that access to websites identified as an essay mill be blocked from the University network with immediate effect.
	228/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that student handbooks be updated to strongly warn students against the use of essay mill websites, informing students of the severity of the offence and also advising them to be prepared to provide their assignment notes and drafts upon request.
	229/17

	
	
	

	
	Progress Procedures
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the recommended changes to progress procedures be approved as set out in paper S/17/39.
	230/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the revisions to Regulation 6.19, and revisions to the Progress and Appeals Procedures for Taught Programmes of Study, and the revisions to the Guidelines, as set out in appendices H, I, and J of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	231/17

	
	
	

	
	Appeals, Complaints, Conduct and Fitness to Practice Procedures
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the revisions to procedures as set out in appendices K, L, M, and N of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	232/17

	
	
	

	
	PGR appeals procedures
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the revisions to the PGR appeals procedure as set out in Appendix O of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	233/17

	
	
	

	
	Professional Doctorates
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that following the work of the Task and Finish Group to review the Professional Doctorate Code of Practice, revisions as set out in appendices P, Q, R and S of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	234/17

	
	
	

	
	Postgraduate Research Degree Regulation and Policy 
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	that the changes to regulations, codes of practice and policies in relation to research degrees as set out in appendices T, U, V, W, and X of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	235/17

	
	
	

	
	Library Regulations
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the revisions to the Library Regulations as set out in Appendix Y of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from 2017-18.
	236/17

	
	
	

	
	Revision to Admissions Policies
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the changes to the undergraduate and postgraduate admissions policies as set out in appendices Z and AA of paper S/17/39 be approved with effect from the 2018-19 admissions cycle.
	237/17

	
	
	

	RESEARCH COMMITTEE (S/17/40)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	The annual report from Research Committee.
	238/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	To make the following changes to the University’s Research Centres, as set out in paper S/17/40, Annex 1:

1. To close the Centre for Cultural and Social History

2. To change the name of the following Centres:

a. Centre for Local and Regional History to the Centre for Public History

b. Essex Centre for Financial Econometrics to the Essex Centre for Macros and Financial Econometrics

c. Centre for Theory, Policy and Society to the Centre for Ideology and Discourse Analyses

d. Centre for Social Science Data Analysis to the Centre on the Politics of Representation in Crisis (CPRC)

3. To establish the following new Centres:

a. Centre for Public Engagement

b. Centre for Research on Entrepreneurship, Innovation Management and Internationalisation (REIMI)

c. Centre for Migration Studies.
	239/17

240/17

241/17

242/17

243/17

244/17

245/17

246/17

	
	

	ACADEMIC STAFFING COMMITTEE (S/17/41)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Academic Staffing Committee decisions relating to permanency and promotion of academic staff set out in paper S/17/41.
	247/17

	
	
	

	FINAL ASSURANCE REPORTS 2016-17 RESEARCH AND EDUCATION ACTION PLANS (S/17/42)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	Reports on the progress made against the Research and Education Action Plans 2016-17.
	248/17

	
	
	

	ESTABLISHMENT OF NAMED CHAIRS AT THE UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX (S/17/43)
	

	
	
	

	Received
	A paper on arrangements for the establishment of named Chairs at the University.
	249/17

	
	
	

	Senate Noted
	It was confirmed by the Registrar and Secretary that the authority for these matters rests with USG.  He suggested that in managing the reputational risks for the University that it would be helpful for Senate and Council to be asked to approve the establishment of named Chairs on a recommendation from USG.   
	250/17

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	To endorse the approach to the establishment of named Chairs at the University, subject to changes to paragraphs 7 and 8 of the Policy on the establishment of named Chairs as set out in appendix 1 of paper S/17/43 as follows:

7. USG shall consider the merits of each case on the basis of the proposal made by the relevant Executive Dean and determine whether or not a named Chair should be established.   Executive Deans shall be responsible for reporting back to the Head of the Department concerned the outcome of the consideration of any individual request.  All cases where USG has determined that a named Chair shall be established (or an existing post modified to become a named Chair), shall be reported by the Vice-Chancellor, as the Chair of USG, through the Vice-Chancellor’s report to the next scheduled meetings of Senate and Council.  Where USG endorses the proposal for such a Chair to be named, a proposal regarding the naming should be submitted to Senate and Council for approval.
8. In circumstances where USG considers that a proposal to establish a named Chair may raise significant financial or reputational risks for the University, USG may, at its discretion, seek advice from Senate and Council on individual proposals prior to reaching a decision.   
	251/17
252/17

253/17

	
	
	

	Recommended to Council
	In light of the change to the policy, Senate unanimously agreed to endorse the proposal to establish the Anthony King Chair in Comparative Government.
	254/17

	
	
	

	SAFEGUARDING POLICY (S/17/44)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Received
	The Policy on Safeguarding Children and Adults at Risk approved by Council at its meeting on 15th May.
	255/17

	
	
	

	MEMBERSHIP AND TERMS OF REFERENCE OF THE COMMITTEES OF SENATE 2017-18 (S/17/45)
	

	
	
	

	Senate Agreed
	That the membership and terms of reference of the Committees of Senate be approved as set out in paper S/17/45.
	256/17


Emma Hardy

Director of Academic Services

18 July 2017
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